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                                               FLAPS OUT HISTORY 
 

 
Fred Reese was the club’s first newsletter editor, and in 1974 he designed the clip art heading and called it Flaps 
Out. Over the years that first hand drawn bird with the state of Texas has evolved into what we use today. The 
first newsletters were typed on a standard typewriter then later Fred acquired an electric typewriter and a hand 
crank mimeograph machine from Marketing and Redistribution at Fort Hood.  In 1982 Charles Culver began 
helping Fred Reese with the newsletter. The electric typewriter and mimeograph machine were used until 1984, 
when the equipment was lost due it being left in an open shed to rust by one of the club members.  Then  
Michael Johnson began using a computer at his job site to compose the newsletter due to the lost equipment. The 
clip art for the newsletter was cut and pasted with scissors and glue until the late 1980’s when the hand held 
scanner came into use. Thad Byers and Lanny Ryan are responsible for most of our clip art. Thad designed the 
President’s Corner Outhouse for use with Vince Risovi’s  President’s Corner articles, Lanny Ryan designed the 
Secretary’s Report, Scene at the Field, Chief Instructor’s Bulletin, and Big Bird Poop. The last three are seldom 
used due to lack of a reporter’s input. Charles Culver picked the current President’s Corner clip art from his 
Micro Soft clip art. In July 2000, James Rolleston colored our bird, and set up the change to the front page. In 
1990, the idea of creating a Web Page was discussed by members of the club.  In 1991, Hubert Dirr, now the 
club’s webmaster, developed and published the club’s own  web page, plus arranged to have the “ CEN-TEX 
MODELERS” name registered as it’s own DOMAIN name.  Thanks to his efforts, this capability has provided a 
means to advertise the existence of the club and draw new members.  In addition, the site has been visited by 
many individuals from the USA, but also world wide.  
 
The following people are known to have edited “Flaps Out”: 
Fred Reese 1974 to August 1978, September 1982 to December 1982 
There were no newsletters from September 1978 to August 1982 
Charles Culver January 1983 to July 1983, and July 1984 to September 1984, and August 1985 to December 
1985, and February 1993 to June 1993, and January 1996 to present 
James Rolleston co-editor July 2000 to Present 
Vicki Hunt August 1983 to June 1984 
Michael Johnston October 1984 to March 1985 
The April 1985 to July 1985 are missing 
Vince and Stacie Risovi, January 1986 to May 1987 
Thad Byars, June 1987 to December 1988, and January 1991 to March 1991 
James Kelly January 1989 to November 1989 
Lanny, Ryan December 1989 to November 1990, and April 1992 to January 1993 
Hubert Dirr April 1991 to August 1991 
Robert Tamer September 1991 to December 1991 
Preston Tucker co-editor September 1991 to December 1991 
The January 1992 to March 1992 are missing. 
Stewart Brouillette, July 1993 to December 1993 
John Dvoracek, January 1994 to December 1994 
Phil Jones January 1995 to December 1995 
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FLAPS OUT December 2001 
The Monthly Newsletter of 
CEN-TEX MODELERS, INC. 
P.O. Box 874 Killeen, Tx. 76540 
 
AMA 1978 
President :  Bill Bechtold 
254-542-8360             
Vice President  
 
Secretary:       Charles Culver 
254-698-2419 
Treasurer:       Jim Rolleston  
254-698-2902 
 

OUR NEXT MEETING 
 
7:00 P.M. December 8th, 2001, at 
the Little Texas Restaurant 502 
South Main in Copperas Cove, Tx. 
Elections !!! 
AGENDA - Dinner, Elections and 
Christmas Party 
And the number is??? 
Who Will Scratch ??? 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Not Available 
 
 

 
 
 
 The monthly meeting of Cen-
Tex Modelers was held November 7, 
2001 at the Killeen Community 
Center in Killeen, Texas. Two Board 
members were present. President 
Bill Bechtold was absent, and the 
Vice President's position is unfilled. 
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                            Club Newsletter Mast Change - 2012 
 

 
The below newsletter mast was changed by the general membership in the year 2012 that incorporated the new club patch. 
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    CLUB NEWSLETTER CLIP ART USED DURING ITS HISTORY 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

         
                              BY FRED REESE 
 
 

 
 
By Lanny Ryan 
 

 
By Lanny Ryan 
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By Hubert Dirr 
 

 
 
By Stewart Brociollette (sp?) 
 

 
 
By Lanny Ryan 
 

 
By Lanny Ryan 
 

 
 
By Lanny Ryan 
 

 
 
Newsletter logo since 1974 
 Originally drawn by Fred Reese  

                
 
President’s Corner # 3 by Charles Culver 
 
 
 

                    
 
President’s Corner # 2 by Charles Culver 
 
 
 
 

                  
 
Editor’s Notebook by Charles Culver 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                    By Lanny Ryan

 
 
 

 
First President’s Corner by Thad Byars 
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CTM Web Pages 1998-2004    Web Master Hubert Dirr 
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CTM Web Pages  2005-2012  --  Webmaster:  Hubert Dirr 
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                         Club Redesigned Web Page - Webmaster :Larry Masullo
 

 
The club general membership determined that the clubs web site be updated to reflect more options and information available 
to both members as well as the general public. 
 
Thanks to the efforts of Hubert Dirr for building and maintaining the club’s first web page over the many years of its existence. 
The new web master is now Larry Masullo and is responsible for the new format and providing more features and information.  
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                Club Redesigned Web Page 2015 - Webmaster: Hubert Dirr
 

 
Thanks to Hubert Dirr for taking back over the web page from Larry Masullo. Hubert came up 
with a temporary  design and will have the newer design with more viewing option  by mid 2016 
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 Flaps Out 2016  (Redesigned) 
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Web Pages Design 2016 (Redesigned) 
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